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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF  TURKEY , 28TH JANUARY, 2020. 
MADAM PRESIDENT,
ZAMBIA WELCOMES THE DELEGATION OF TURKEY TO THE THIRD CYCLE OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP AND THANK THEM FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE REPORT AND UPDATE PROVIDED.
WE APPLAUD TURKEY FOR THE EFFORT MADE TO SUBMIT ITS STATES PARTY REPORTS TO VARIOUS COMMITTEES OF THE TREATY BODIES. THE ADOPTION OF A "ZERO TOLERANCE AGAINST TORTURE" POLICY SINCE 2003 AS WELL AS THE INTRODUCTION OF A COMPREHENSIVE SET OF LEGISLATION AND OTHER MEASURES TO PREVENT, INVESTIGATE, PROSECUTE AND PUNISH ALL ACTS OF TORTURE AND ILL TREATMENT IS HIGHLY COMMENDABLE.
IN THE SPIRIT OF A CONSTRUCTIVE DIALOGUE AND COOPERATION, ZAMBIA WISHES TO RECOMMEND TO TURKEY THE FOLLOWING:

1.  ENSURING  THE FUNCTIONAL, STRUCTURAL AND FINANCIAL INDEPENDENCE OF THE HUMAN RIGHTS EQUALITY INSTITUTION AND GUARANTEEING THAT THE APPOINTMENT OF ITS MEMBERS WAS IN FULL COMPLIANCE WITH THE PARIS PRINCIPLES; 
2.TO EXPLICITLY CRIMINALIZE DOMESTIC VIOLENCE, AND TO PROSECUTE AND PUNISH PERPETRATORS.
FINALLY, WE WISH TURKEY A SUCCESSFUL  REVIEW.
I THANK YOU.
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